Steeple Aston Parish Council
Annual Parish Meeting to be held at 7.30pm Monday 18th May 2017 in the Village Hall Committee Room 


Agenda & Summons to Councillors and Invitation to  Members of the Public 


1.	To receive apologies for absence 


[bookmark: _MON_1555817479]2.	To receive the minutes of the last meeting  



3	Chairman's Report 


4.	Public Participation 
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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Steeple Aston Parish Council held on
Monday 16th May 2016 at 7.30 in the Village Hall 


Present: Mr. Coley,  Mr Preston, Mr. Lipson, Mrs. Wright, Mr Ferguson,  Mrs McCready, Mr. Kinch, Mrs Powell 

In attendance: Cathy Fleet (Clerk)
1.	Apologies No apologies were received 

Declarations of Interest : There were no declarations of interest

2.	Minutes of the last meeting held on 19th May 2015 were read  and it was RESOLVED to accept these as a true record of the meeting and they were signed by the  Chair. 

3.	Matters arising  -  there were no matters arising

4.	Chairman's Report 



Annual Report for year to May 2016



This has been a year of challenges.  We have tried to deal with a lack of lollipops, speeding at the pace of a snail, a friendlier web, an Oxford College’s plans to build 5000 houses at “Great Heyford”, and large strides made with the Neighbourhood Plan.



Thanks a lot.  Thanks to all of our Parish Councillors for the voluntary hours they have put into looking after the village this year.  Thanks too to Chris Hawes for all the little jobs he does for us, and some more difficult work as well, on the Pagoda, often without charging us his full cost.  And also to Cathy, who has put in many hours for us in writing letters, chasing replies and dealing with all our correspondence, including putting forward the case for the Neighbourhood Plan to her other Parish Councils.

					

The Disappearing Lollipop Lady - assessors from OCC attended outside school to look at traffic issues.  They verbally agreed that funding of a lollipop person by fundraising would be acceptable, but later changed their minds and wrote that even if the community agreed to fund a Crossing Supervisor, it would not be allowed as OCC’s criteria had not been fulfilled – so much for Localism!  It was thought that double yellow lines would increase visibility for pedestrians, but encourage car drivers to speed through the stretch.   So no joy there.



Faster than a speeding snail.  The Parish Council paid for a speed radar device to be fixed to a telephone pole to record vehicle speeds.  It cost £100 to hire for one week.  Its records showed that 25% of all vehicles were over the 30mph limit.  Success!!  But wait a minute – the actual readings had then to be subjected by Highways to an Animal Farm-like re-interpretation of the facts.  It turned out that each 24 hours’ readings were averaged, and then those averages re-averaged for the whole week, and BEHOLD -  Steeple Aston did not have a speeding problem.  All vehicles were under the limit; some were less under than others.   I’ll try to explain.  Say 300 cars went past the recorder each 24 hours and 225 were no faster than 30mph and the other 75 were speeding between 35 and 60mph[footnoteRef:1], then the average speed for that 24 hours might be no more than 32 mph.  Averaged over 7 days the result shows no significant problem – so no action from Highways [1:  40 cars at 35mph, 25 cars at 40mph, 5 cars at 50mph, and 5 cars at 60mph] 




A local PCSO told us that Thames Valley Police’s Community Speedwatch initiative allows speed gun costs about £100 plus £68 for each sign.  Community Speedwatch is not enforceable but is advisory and is supposed to raise awareness.  The idea is that volunteers record vehicle speeds and pass the data to local police who will take warning letter action against regular offenders. The hope is that the visibility of the volunteers with speed guns would be enough to deter most speeders.   



A Friendlier website.  The village owes a great debt to Bridget Lewis who has put in a large number of hours redeveloping the website so that articles can be inputted directly (and so more quickly) to the site, which saves a lot of time in updating it.  There is still a little way to go yet, but we all hope to benefit in the next month or so from Bridget’s work.



[bookmark: _GoBack]Planning matters.   Yes, it does!  I know that there are some who think the Parish Council

nit-pick on local planning issues, but at the end of the day we try to do what we think is right for the parish.  As the attendance of only 2 parishioners here tonight shows how difficult this is without their support. 



On the bigger picture we have the Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan, without which we

would be under threat from any developer who aspired to build up to 100 houses in Steeple Aston.  The Plan will take us up to 2031, so it’s long term as well.  The MCNP Forum held its first AGM on 9th March.  Officers were appointed and Martin Lipson has been elected Chair.  Responses are being prepared for the much greater detail of Local Plan Part 2 and Cherwell District Council (CDC) should be in a position to identify potential sites for development by this summer.  



Following CDC's call for sites (which they had to do as Oxford City say they can’t build all the houses they should – 5-year supply), Corpus Christi College who own a significant amount of greenfield land in Lower Heyford selected a property developer to plan to build up to 5000 houses at a site they are calling “Greater Heyford” as befits an Oxford College.   Local opinions were so opposed to this expansion which also ignored the Neighbourhood Plan, that the College have dismissed the developer.  They have NOT, however, dropped the idea of developing a large number of houses on the site.



The NP Forum has challenged whether the so-called 'Oxford overspill' is as real as the city say it is.  Oxford City Council own 2 golf courses which could be developed, instead of a greenfield site outside the city at Heyford.  



Parishes have held public engagement meetings and the comments are currently being collated with the top concerns being Housing, Healthcare Facilities, Traffic and Transport and Social Infrastructure amongst others.  The next round of public meetings will be in June. Ours will be on 14th and 18th of June. The Neighbourhood Plan has applied for and obtained grant funding from an arm’s length agency of central government to help us with publicity.  







Mr. Kinch wished to express his thanks to the Parish Council and for all their work. 



The meeting closed at 7.47pm



The next Annual Parish Meeting will be held in May 2017 (date TBC) 










